

From: Hummel, Janice [mailto:jahummel@state.pa.us] 
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2007 11:41 AM
To: Bertocci, Phil; Blaskiewicz, Ann; bonkn@firstenergycorp.com; Burkey, Melodie; Buss, Kim; Cochenour, Deb; Coltro, Cristina; Crawford, Carol; Cubler, Carol; Dahl, Tim; Dave Epple; Foisy, Bernadette; Gagorik, Sandie; Gamler, Gary; Geller, Harry; Heckathorne, Kathy; Jones, Jennifer; Jordan, Judy McCoy; King, Patricia; Kinter, C Earl; Kroeck, Sadie; Miller, Erin J; Nowicki, Larry; Pack, Nancy; Rymer, Joe; Sandoe, Michele; Spoljarick, Rosemary; Strassner, Rosalyn E.; Taylor, Nancy
Cc: Miller, Mitchell; Mick, David
Subject: 2007 Monthly Income Levels tied to Federal Poverty Guidelines
Good morning, 
The attached chart shows Chapter 14 income level guidelines tied to federal poverty guidelines. 66 Pa. C.S. § 1405(b).  These are not BCS or Commission guidelines.  Chapter 14 prohibits BCS from establishing income level guidelines for payment agreements.  Chapter 14 ties payment terms to federal poverty guidelines at certain levels:  150%, 250%, & 300%.  66 Pa. C.S. § 1405.  When the poverty guidelines change, the Commission must use them.    The new poverty guidelines became effective today - January 24, 2007, and the Commission has begun using them.
> 
>These changes impact the status of collections for a specific group of consumers on the margins of each income level.  For your convenience, we have attached our 2006 letter that outlines these changes. 
> 
>The DPW uses these guidelines for LIHEAP eligibility.  DPW is using the guidelines effective 1/24/06 for the 2006-07 LIHEAP program year.  They will use the 2007 guidelines for the 2007-08 program year.   
 If you have questions, please contact me. 
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Janice K Hummel 
Bureau of Consumer Services 
PO Box 3265 
Harrisburg, PA  17105-3265 
717-783-9088 

